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Melissa Anderson 
Environmental Assessment Officer, Energy and Resource Assessments 
Department of Planning and Environment 
320 Pitt Street  
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 

 

Dear Ms Anderson 

Dendrobium Mine Extension Project (SSD 8194) (Areas 5 and 6). 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comment in relation the Dendrobium Mine Extension 
Project (Dendrobium Mine Extension Project (SSD 8194)). 

It is understood the Project involves; 

• The expansion of Dendrobium Coal Mine into Areas 5 and 6. 

• Extraction of run-of-mine (ROM) coal from the new mining areas by longwall mining 
methods, at a rate of 5.2 million tonnes per annum (Mtpa) for 18 years; and 

• First workings and total extraction by longwall techniques within the Wongawilli and Bulli 
Coal Seams within the areas defined in Appendix A Subsidence Assessment. 

Subsidence Advisory notes Appendix A of the Environmental Impact Statement includes a built 
environment impact assessment. As infrastructure including gas pipelines and high voltage 
powerlines is predicted to be influenced by mine subsidence, Subsidence Advisory requests 
consultation during the development of these management plans.  

If you would like to discuss this further, please don’t hesitate to contact me by email at 
John.Johnston@customerservice.nsw.gov.au or by phone on 4908 4300. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

John Johnston 
Senior Risk Engineer, Subsidence Advisory NSW 

19 September 2019 
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